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Wed. Nov. 18  7 p.m. Joint board/membership meeting
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Coal Country Preview

Wed. Nov. 18 

7 p.m. Wood County Library

Board Room

What’s the role of coal in meeting our future energy needs? Is the environmental cost too high? Is there such a thing as “clean coal?” The future of coal mining of all kinds, and especially mountain top removal mining (MTR), must be considered in developing the nation’s energy and environmental policies and managing our state’s economy. Because there isn’t any coal mining in our immediate vicinity, we don’t experience the effects of MTR mining first hand, but we are all affected by how the energy we consume is generated.

We have (through the Sierra Club, and thanks to the initiative of Marion Weiser) obtained a 40-minute preview of the film Coal Country that will be the focus of our Nov. 18 meeting. We hope to be able to show the entire film at a later date and invite the community to join us.      

continued (
Voter

                  November 2009

“Coal Country is a moving documentary that profiles the concerned residents and coal miners of Appalachia who are so deeply affected by the destruction from mountaintop-removal coal mining—people who must deal with polluted local water sources; the threat of asthma, cancer, and other health effects in their families; and the division of their communities on how to address the crisis.”

Note that this meeting is on a WEDNESDAY 

-------------------------------------------------------

Commentary

Our efforts to become informed on controversial issues bring to mind the current health care reform “discussion” that preoccupies Congress, the media, the pro and con advocates, and demands the attention of anyone who watches TV, listens to radio, and/or reads newspapers, magazines, or blogs.

I recently attended both a health care reform forum in Marietta sponsored by the LWV and Organizing for America’s health care reform bus tour stop in Parkersburg. The former had an informational focus and the latter was a pro-reform event. 

The Marietta event included a panel of experts and a respectful audience who came to listen. The rally in Parkersburg attracted a group of supporters of reform and a small but vocal group of opponents who shouted, sang, and chanted over the speakers, although nothing like as extreme as demonstrations you’ve seen covered on TV. Still, as the moderator observed, it’s hard to have a conversation when only one side is listening. 

As the Voter has covered in recent months, the LWV is a strong advocate of reforming our health care system in order to give more Americans access to affordable health. Read more about the LWV’s work on health care at www.lwv.org.

Hot-button issues like health care reform and mountain top removal mining evoke strong reactions. Sometimes the facts get lost in the shouting. That’s why the League has meetings on controversial issues – so we can learn without all the shouting. It’s not that we don’t have a viewpoint, it’s that we want to know why we do.


See you the 18th – no shouting, just information.                                                                KS

Page 2 Nov. 2009 Voter
Search the Web and Raise Funds for the League!

Earn money to support the LWV Education Fund (LWVEF) every time you search the web! Simply log onto www.goodsearch.com; designate the League of Women Voters Education Fund - LWV (Washington, DC) as your charity of choice; and start using GoodSearch as your primary search engine. Each time you search, 50 percent of the advertising revenue (about a penny per search), will automatically go to the LWVEF. GoodSearch is powered by Yahoo!, so you'll get the same high quality search results you're used to.

LWVWC member Jane Scott has moved to be nearer three of her children. Her new address is:
433 South 7th Street Apt 2212
Minneapolis MN 55415
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Next year, the League of Women Voters will celebrate 90 years of lively life. We need your ideas about how to celebrate this milestone. Send them to nnovakwv@verizon.net.
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MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

Wed. November 18

November 2009 Voter

Membership in the LWV is open to all citizens of 

voting age.  To join the LWVWC, send a check 

payable to LWVWC for $40 ($60 for 2 people at 

one address) to the LWVWC Treasurer, 1 Fox Hill Dr., 

Parkersburg WV 26104 Write “dues” on the memo line.

Odds and Ends

· No time to review the history of the Mideast? World History class was a long time ago. At www.lwv.org look under the Projects heading for “Civil Liberties” and find The Middle-East: A Brief Historical Sketch. Prepared by the Rand Corporation for the LWV, it’s seven pages that will make you feel smarter. 

· Contact Senators Byrd and Rockefeller to thank them for their continuing support for health care reform. 
Sen. Byrd: phone 202-224-3954, or by email via website http://byrd.senate.gov
Sen. Rockefeller: phone 202-224-6472, or by email via website: http://rockefeller.senate.gov
· Our meeting with Sheriff Jeff Sandy in October was very informative.  The sheriff’s office has recently announced the operation of a Suspicious Activity Hotline 304-834-3909. The hotline does not replace 911, which is still where you call for emergencies. It is a place to report (anonymously if you wish) suspicious activity that you have observed.

· Are there other public officials you’d like to meet with? Email suggestions to Nancy Novak nnovakwv@verizon.net. 
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